
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY AND
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Draft Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER)
for the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program

The City of Carson announces the availability of the Draft Consolidated Annual Performance and
Evaluation Report (CAPER). The CAPER explains the City’s use of Federal grant funds under the
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program administered by the U. S. Department of Housing
and Urban Development (HUD). The CAPER covers the period from July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2019.

The CAPER outlines progress made in achieving goals established in the 2015-2020 Five-Year
Consolidated Plan and Program Year 2018 Annual Action Plan. The draft CAPER will include: 1)
information regarding amounts of funds expended on projects and activities; 2) descriptions of
households assisted through expenditure of these funds; 3) actions taken to affirmatively further fair
housing; and 4) other information relevant to the status of grant-funded projects administered by the City
of Carson affecting local housing and community development needs.

The Citywide Advisory Commission will conduct a public hearing at which time you may be present and
be heard concerning the CAPER. This public hearing will take place as follows:

TIME: 7:00 P. M., Thursday, September 12, 2019
PLACE: Executive Conference Room, 2r,d Floor

Carson City Hall
701 East Carson Street
Carson, California 90745

A draft of the CAPER will be made available to the public for a minimum of 15 days, beginning Thursday,
August 22, 2019 through Monday, September 9, 2019 through the City of Carson’s Community
Development Department. Citizens may view copies of this draft report at the Community Development
Department and at the City Clerk’s Office, both located in Carson City Hall, 701 East Carson Street,
Carson, California 90745. A copy of this draft report will also be available on the City’s website,
http://ci.carson.ca.us.

The public is invited to submit written comments on this draft report regarding the City’s performance
under this grant program. All written comments must be received by the City’s Community Development
Department at the address listed above no later than 6:00 p. m. on Wednesday, September 25, 2019.
The City’s final CAPER, including all public comments received, will be submitted to HUD no later than
Friday, September 27, 2019.

Date : his 19th day of August, 2019.

D esia L. Gause Aldana, MMC
City Clerk


